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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

FINANCE COMMITTEE
A. PHILIP RANDOLPH BUILDING
 2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 2017 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Al Herrera, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Barbara Waiter and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:

None
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT:


Justin Augustine reported that 24 RTA employees were impacted by the tornado and the RTA was collecting supplies and some Transdev/RTA employees were volunteering and assisting tornado victims.

Justin Augustine reported that the RTA would take part in a 2:00 p.m. briefing at City Hall regarding the tornado, he said he would keep the Board updated.

In response to Commissioner Tillery, Justin Augustine reported that the RTA extended the shuttle hours and will do whatever was necessary to help the victims.

Justin Augustine reported that Transdev workers that were impacted by the storm were given the authority to be away from work to handle their business.


Chairman Herrera stated that if he or any other Board Member could assist the employees affected by the storm in any way please let the Board know. 
DECEMBER FINANCIAL STATEMENTS:
Ronald Baptiste reported that staff recognized that the Passenger Revenue Line Item projections were flawed and didn’t match up with what was budgeted and year to date it was about average of what was experience on a month to month basis and comparable to what was experienced during the month of December.

Ronald Baptiste reported that staff used the 2016 Passenger Revenue information and approached the 2017 Budget differently and based upon additional data and the consultants hired to conduct some studies, the budget for 2017 was more conservative.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the General Sales Tax Line Item was an educated guess based upon the economy month to month and also based on data from the City of New Orleans Economic Department and what helped the General Sales Tax Line Item during the month of December was that the books were open longer and the Line Item was able to catch up for the year and staff does not know the numbers for the final Sales Tax Revenue for December and this number would be adjusted through the audit. 

    
Ronald Baptiste reported the Operating Revenue Line Item was $420,000 to the good and year to date was $3.6 Million under what was projected. The expenditure prospective on a year to date basis was about $5.8 Million to the good.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Operating Expenses Line Item in the Labor and Fringes Benefits Line Items were constant with the variances and the Services Line Item was the additional service for the month of December to accommodate the special events around the City. If there were any other expenses, from a service perspective, that staff had knowledge about those anticipated expenses were accounted for by the end of the year.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Materials and Supplies Line Item has been consistent with the fuel market and has been soft all year and performed well in that line item.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Utilities Line Item had adjustments to make to assure that the actual amounts were in and regarding the Casualty and Liability Line Item, staff relied on quarterly data received from the Third Party Administrator and staff received the 4th quarter information which reflected a reduction in the amount of reserves required.

Ronald Baptiste reported that the RTA did end the year in a positive light as it related to expenses that offset the short fall of $2.2 Million.

In response to Commissioner Daniels, Ronald Baptiste reported that there were projects going on around the City that required the RTA to take passengers from the streetcars to buses and those passengers were counted multiple times which made the data flawed and the results were flawed along with the modifications that were made in the fare structure and ridership was converting from cash fare to the fare media.


Justin Augustine reported that in 2016 the RTA put more frequency on the routes and if the same number of people are riding the routes are moving faster not increasing the ridership.

Justin Augustine reported that a consultant was hired to conduct a fare analysis.


Justin Augustine reported that the fare media discount fare that was put into place discounts the $1.25 fare structure to $83 cents which has an impact on the revenue.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the service enhancements, a large amount of the service enhancements involved late night service and with late night services there are fewer passengers on the buses and the average data for passengers per hour was not going to be the same number as at 7:00 a.m. 

In response to Chairman Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that the first phase was a 3 month review process and the study started 2 weeks ago and at the end of March staff would present the Board with a report  and Jefferson Parish has asked for a day pass so the consultants were making a comprehensive review of the pass system. 


In response to Chairman Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that the Budget for 2016 was put together with operational adjustments that affect the base budget that was set in 2015 and the study will give the RTA a methodology to be consistent.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the TMSEL Legacy Costs Line, Item an opinion was given during the first quarter of 2016 that the RTA did not need to continue to accrue for pension costs.

Ronald Baptiste reported that fewer Workers’ Compensation account were closing but the RTA needed to increase the liability on the books 
Ronald Baptiste reported that the Maritime Operations Line Item was zero net cost to the RTA and all the expenditures that were not covered, such as passenger fares, were paid out of the State Funds that were allocated to ferry operations. 


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Government Operating Assistance Line Item, throughout 2016, obtained more money than anticipated which helped defray the cost of operations.

Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding Government Non-Operating Revenue Line Item, staff had concluded with the Rampart Project and the Carrollton Facility was moving along and the Board approved the Canal Terminal.


Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding the Capital Expenditures Line Item, the interest on the Bond Debt was used to build Capital Projects and the RTA capitalized on some part of the interest as it related to the Rampart Streetcar Project.


Ronald Baptiste reported that through the RTA did not need to use any money from the Capital Reserve for the 2016 Budget.

Commissioner Daniels asked that the Board receive a report regarding the money in Restricted Reserve Account.

PROCUREMENT ITEMS:

TO SOLICIT:

ST. CHARLES STREETCAR PARTS – VEHICLE 2015


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to solicit for St. Charles Streetcar Parts Vehicle 2015.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to solicit for St. Charles Streetcar Parts Vehicle 2015.  Verbal Motion 17-015 was approved unanimously.

E-COMMERCE FULFILLMENT SERVICES

DEFERRED

SURVEILLANCE SYSTEMS FOR THREE (3) SUBSTATIONS

DEFERRED


Chairman Herrera stated that the reason for the deferral of the two solicitation items was that the RTA was looking to assign a portion to Small Business/DBE. 
TO AWARD:

AERIAL BUCKET TRUCK:

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for an Aerial Bucket Truck.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to award a contract to Lamarque Ford, Inc.  Motion No. 17-016 was approved unanimously.

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS ENTERPRISE ARCHECTURAL AND ENGINEERING BASIC SERVICE 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to award a contract for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business Enterprise Architectural and Engineering Basic Service.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to award a contract to Manning Architects.  Motion No. 17-017 was approved unanimously.

TO REJECT:


ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE CROSSOVER TRACK AND CROSSTIE REPLACEMENT


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to reject the bids for the St. Charles Line Crossover Track and Crosstie Replacement.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to reject the bids for the St. Charles Streetcar Line Crossover Track and Crosstie Replacement.  Motion No. 17-018 was approved unanimously.
TO AMEND:

CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT PLUS SERVICES – PARSONS BRINCKERHOFF


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract for Construction Management Plus Services.


Chairman Herrera stated that the contract was not to exceed $92,760.22.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to amend the contract with Parsons Brinckerhoff.  Motion No. 17-019 was approved unanimously.

RTA/ENTERGY REIMBUSEMENT AGREEMENT – RAMPART STREET/ST.CLAUDE AVENUE STREET

DEFERRED

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON CALL SERVICES BUSINESS ENTERPRISE – BUILDING FACILITIES, LANDSCAPE AND MONUMENT ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN SERVICES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to amend the contract for Professional A&E On Call Services Business Enterprise Building Facilities, Landscape and Monument Architectural Design Services.

Chairwoman Williams stated that this project was the subject of must discussion and the funding needed to be in place to complete the project.
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to amend the contract with Manning Architects.  Motion No. 17-020 was approved unanimously.
GRANTS:

FISCAL YEAR 2017 SECTION  5307 GRANT APPLICATION 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking approval to file a grant application for  Fiscal Year 2017 Section 5307 for Preventative Maintenance (Bus); Shelters; Streetcar Rail Cameras; City of Kenner; Purchase Communication System; Preventative Maintenance (Ferry); Planning Projects Transit Asset Management and TOD Guidelines.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to file a grant application for Fiscal Year 2017 Section 5307.  Motion No. 17-021 was approved unanimously.

FISCAL YEAR 2017 SECTION 5337 GRANT APPLICATION 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to file a grant application for Fiscal Year 2017 Section 5337 for PM (Rail); Downtown Loop Track Replacement; St. Charles Refurbishment; PM HOV) for FY 2017 under Section 5337.

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to file a grant application for Fiscal Year 2017 Section 5337.  Motion No. 17-022 was approved unanimously.

FISCAL YEAR 2017 SECTION 5339 GRANT APPLICATION


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for approval to file a grant application for Fiscal Year 2017 Section 5339.  Staff is interested in filing a Grant Application for the Purchase of (12) Bus Engines $432,800; Purchase of (8) Transmissions $104,000; Bus Paint and Repair $222,525 and to Purchase (25) radiators $92,000 for FY 2017 under Section 5339 for $851,325.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to file a grant application for Fiscal Year 2017 Section 5339.  Motion No. 17-023 was approved unanimously.

Commissioner Roth stated that she deals with all of the issues a regular client does when she rides the LIFT.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ Binders.

Chairman Herrera stated that on the Procurement Status Report and Capital Projects Report, the committee was working on a more detailed report which would give an opportunity to the public and Small Business Owners/DBE Owners to see what projects were on the books and see how they can participate in the projects.
IT PROJECTS STATUS REPORT

Ronald Baptiste reported on the following:
1. Automatic Vehicle Location/Computer Aided Dispatching Systems (AVL/CAD)

a. Contract was awarded to Clever Devices by the RTA Board on September 27, 2016 and signed December 16, 2016

b. The project team has held several meeting with Clever Devices finalizing the project plan in December 2017.
c. The goal is to complete installation and activation by January 2018

d. We are going through the process of selecting options for future recommendations to the Board
2. Telephone Systems Replacement

a. Staff has been meeting with vendors and user departments in preparation of requesting authorization from the Board to solicit for a new phone system

b. The existing system which was purchased pre-Katrina, is limited based on today’s technology and some features no longer have maintenance coverage available.

Justin Augustine reported that staff was constantly evaluating the system and when improvements are made things need to work in conjunction so the system needed to be improved on a whole.

3. Go Mobile

a. The project team is in process of completing the installation of the Multi-format ticket readers. 

b. It’s projected that all readers will be installed, tested and operational within 90 days.
Commissioner Tillery stated that the Go Mobile Aps were great for the younger generation.

Justin Augustine reported that these new enhancements take away from the perception that the operators are not paying attention and letting anyone on the vehicles without paying.
4. Administrative Computers

a. The existing computers are approximately 6 -7 years old. The IT staff is in the process of getting estimates in preparation of future requests to acquire replacement systems.
Chairman Herrera stated that the  IT Projects Status Report and the Capital Projects Report  all ties into the Capital Projects budgeted for 2017 and the over all operations of the agency.

Ronald Baptiste introduced Caroline Register, the new Procurement Director.
CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE
STUDY/ANALYSIS PROJECTS:


Martin Pospisil reported that the Downtown Transit Center Alternatives Analysis was currently on hold.


Martin Pospisil reported that the Water Leak Mitigation (Randolph and ENO Facilities) Assessments were completed and he would be assigning a Task Order to a Small Business On-Call Engineer.


Martin Pospisil reported that the Algiers Park and Ride Lighting Assessment had been completed and was currently under review and staff should hear from FEMA by February 22, 2017 and the Facility Restoration Assessment would be assigned to a Small Business On-Call Engineer to assess the work.

ENGINEERING PROJECTS (FOR FUTURE CONSTRUCTION)


Martin Pospisil reported that the Carrollton/Claiborne Special Track Replacement (St. Charles Streetcar Line) went out for bid for the construction phase last year and there was only one bidder and that bidder was significantly high and he stated that the project would be separated into parts to have more competitive bidders and he would be meeting with the engineering firm to modify the design.


Martin Pospisil reported that the Riverfront Streetcar Line Special Track Replacement and Tamping had been assigned to a Small Business On-Call Engineering Firm and staff would be meeting on site to put together a Scope of Work which would also include the Repainting of the Riverfront Streetcar Line OCS Poles.


Martin Pospisil reported that the Repair of the St. Charles Streetcar Line OCS Poles was under evaluation to develop a Scope of Work.


Martin Pospisil reported that the St. Charles Streetcar Line Downtown Loop Track Pavement Replacement was an important project for the RTA and the asphalt pavement along the rail was fading and needed to be replaced with concrete and the same design would be used for the Carrollton Facility and the Scope of Work would change but the same On-Call Engineer that was used for the Carrollton Facility would be used for this project.


Martin Pospisil reported that the A. Philip Randolph Facility – New SIS Inspection Pit would improve the efficiency of brake inspections and was assigned to an On-Call Engineering Firm.


Martin Pospisil reported that changes were made to the interior of the Napoleon Facility and staff continues to work with the Engineers on this project and the design would be completed in the next couple of months.


Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the A. Philip Randolph Facility – Electrical Modification, staff was waiting for the full execution of the contract to begin work.


Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the UPT Bus Canopy Lighting, the pre bid conference was held last Friday and tomorrow there would be a bid opening and the project should be completed in April.

CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS:

Martin Pospisil reported that the Rampart/St. Claude Streetcar Expansion was completed and was currently going through the close out phase which would take some time and close out would take all of this year.


Martin Pospisil reported that the Carrollton Barn Renovation was going very well and was expected to be completed at the end of March, on schedule and under budget.


Martin Pospisil reported that the Cemeteries Transit Center Streetcar Expansion was progressing well and Boh Brothers was in the pre-construction phase and the project would start in August 2017and staff had a great meeting with Delgado giving them the necessary updates regarding the project.


Justin Augustine reported that staff has met with Delgado and staff was making sure that the students were not negatively impacted by the construction.


Martin Pospisil reported that everyone would be informed regarding construction and there will be media and public outreach ahead of construction. 

FUTURE PROJECTS UNDER EVALUATION:


Martin Pospisil reported that regarding the Streetcar Expansion – Riverfront to St. Claude & Elysian Fields to Press Street, staff asked for approval for a firm to assist with the Planning Phase of the Project.

Chairman Herrera stated that on the RTA website Small Business/DBE’s can register and see what solicitation are on the street that they can bid.

STRATEGIC PLANNING:

Taylor Marcantel reported that the study was in the listening and learning public phase; 8 neighborhood meetings were held, there were 5 pop-up meetings around the downtown area (pop ups were meetings at different bus stops), 2 public meetings were held, one at the RTA and another in Kenner during the month of January.

Taylor Marcantel reported that 90 people participated at the public meetings and staff received 500 surveys from the public and staff was still going out to the community to make sure that the public knows that the RTA was looking to them for guidance.

In response to Commissioner Waiter, Taylor reported that several locations were chosen to do the survey such as Elks Place, Carrollton and Claiborne, Cemeteries, Magazine and Ferry.

Commissioner Waiter stated that she would like to review the survey that was being used for the Strategic Plan.
Justin Augustine reported that different agencies were doing different studies around the City and all these projects need to be tied together to make sure that every project was incorporated into each different agencies.

Chairman Herrera stated that the Board would review the options that’s presented to the Board. 
TRANSDEV – FERRY REPORT:


Mark Major presented the Ferry Report in accordance with the State Fiscal Year, July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017.

Mark Major reported that on June 21, 2016, the RTA received authority from the FTA to move the Ferry Design from 30% to 60%.


Mark Major reported that the total expenses for the month of January were $652,444.94 and, less fare collected of $107,020.81, resulted in a net billing for the month of $545,424.13


Mark Major reported that the Ferry Subsidy for the month of January was $2,134,772.21, less the net billing of $652,444.94, and the reimbursement to the RTA for the diesel fuel was $12,747.96; RTA Ferry Grant Revenues were $54,240.00 and, less RTA Grant Expenses, were $67,800.00 resulting in a January 2017 balance of $1,563,040.12 of State subsidy for ferry operations. 


Mark Major reported that on the Algiers Point/Canal Street Ferry, the total number of passengers was 32,274 and there were 42 Scooters for a total of 32,316 passengers and, on the Lower Algiers/Chalmette Ferry, there were 281 pedestrians and 22,553 vehicles for a total of 22,834 passengers.


Mark Major reported that the RTA’s Mardi Gras Brochure provided information regarding the ferry advertising that from Friday until Mardi Gras Day the ferry would run 2 hours after the parades until 12 Midnight and, as long as people were in line, the ferry would run and every ferry employee would work during that time.


Mark Major reported that contract negotiations would start on Friday with the contractor that was awarded the contract for the Ferry Design.


Mark Major reported that the Ferry Terminal was on target and the 60% Design was due to the FTA by February 28, 2017 and the RTA went before the City Planning Commission to seeking a permit to demolish the terminal and the City Planning Commission asked the RTA to engage in more community outreach and on February 20, 2017 at 6:30 pm at the Federal City Auditorium the RTA would hold a community outreach meeting.


Justin Augustine reported that the Mayor was going to hold a meeting  at 2:00 p.m. tomorrow to put together a Mardi Gras and NBA All Star Plan.


Justin Augustine reported that regarding the Legislative Agenda, funding for the ferry was reduced by the State.

NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

None
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to adjourn the Finance Committee Meeting of February 14, 2017 at 10:27 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-024 was approved unanimously.
